FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 28th July 2014 at 6.15pm at The Albert, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), Matt Gibson, David Storr, Diana Monahan, Mike Smith, Bob Deacon and Lesley Mackay (minutes)
Apologies:  David Taylor
Minutes of the last meeting:  The date of the meeting on the last circulated minutes should have read 9th June 2014.  With this amendment the minutes were approved as correct.
Matters Arising:
Co-operative Community Grant application:  Bob Deacon had obtained an estimate of £250 for clearing the site between the Bike n’Go  stand and the nursery.  Matt Gibson offered to have the site ‘blitzed but could not give a date when this work would be carried out.  Matt’s offer of help was gratefully accepted.  Matt will inform the ISS of this work.  Action:  Matt Gibson
Diana will draft the wording for the sign acknowledging the financial help of the Co-operative Community Fund grant and obtain an estimate for the cost of the sign.  Action: Diana Monahan
Tour de France:  This had been a great success and Matt had been congratulated on his work at the station for the TdF undertaking what was clearly a substantial challenge in dealing with the thousands of people using the trains.  
Poetry Reading:  Winston has contacted Bob and it was agreed that the poetry readings would now be held in September at dates to be decided by Winston and his fellow poets.  Matt Gibson offered to supply free-standing boards on which poems could be displayed.  It was agreed that Winston would liaise with the café to see where the best place for the readings would be (the waiting room on Platform 2 or in the café itself).  Bob will contact Winston and also look after the publicity for the events.  Action:  Bob Deacon
Bike n’Go:  Matt said that Northern Rail have arranged for a promotion to take place in August of the Bike n’Go initiative.  To date there had been no take up of the cycle hire but it appears there have been problems with the IT system.  It was agreed that Lesley would contact the man in charge of Bike n’Go and find out what assistance FoHBS could give in publicising this.  Action: Lesley Mackay
Signal Box:  David Storr gave a report on progress to date which is attached to these minutes.

Water Butt:  Matt is checking with the person responsible for Fabrications from ISS as to what work might be needed to ensure the downpipe could be made to fit a water butt.  Action:  Matt Gibson

Constitution/AGM:  Nina reported that Pete Myers agreed that we can include rail services in our meetings.  We need to formally change our constitution in order to do so.  This will take place at our AGM which will take place on 22nd September 2014.  Action:  Nina Smith
Chair’s Report: 
Lift:  Nina reported that our contact with Northern Rail for the lift is Pete Myers, Stakeholder Manager.  It appears to be possible that a lift could be installed by the end of 2015 but this will depend on the findings of the feasibility study.

Franchise Consultation:  Nina gave a précis of responses received so far to the questionnaire she had devised for members of the public to complete.  Incorporating the comments from these questionnaires, Nina will prepare a response for the UCVR Sustainable Transport Group to the consultation.  It was agreed that the FoHBS were happy to support the submission which the STG would be making.  Action: Nina Smith
Treasurer’s Report: David Storr reported that expenditure of £137.00 had been made for the plastic ‘timber’ and bulbs for the new flower bed outside the nursery.  Income received amounted to £60 from Hebden Royd Town Council for £60 in respect of the efforts of members in the Big Spring Clean Up.  Lesley had given a formal letter of thanks to HRTC.  

In relation to the new bank account, additional changes to the submission are requested and these changes, which have been accepted by the chair and secretary of FoHBS with their signatures, will be appended to the minutes when these are circulated.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Northern Rail:  
· Matt reminded the group that the annual Vintage Car weekend takes place this coming Saturday and Sunday.  The station car park will be made available for the visitors.
· The Cider Bar has now been taken back under the control of Lisa and Antoinette and it is understood that they will now run the bar as a café/bar rather than simply as a bar by a manager.  There will also be music performed from time to time.  It was confirmed that the staff hold a key for the toilets on the station which is available until they close at 9.30pm.  As Hebden Bridge is now on a Real Ale Trail it means increasing numbers of visitors to the station, first visit the café before proceeding into Hebden Bridge giving rise to occasional problems of noise.
· TLC, the new local bus service provider, had indicated that they were interested in using a room on Platform 1 as a breakout room for their staff but they also wanted a designated parking space for their staff.  Negotiations continue.

· The subway has been re-painted and looks very smart.  The canopy of the station is scheduled to be repainted within the next 18 months.

· It has been suggested that The Lamp room next to Platform 1 might be available for use.  Matt said that it looked as though it would be feasible to have a fence between the room and the railway track enabling access to be gained safely to it.  It was agreed that the chair would send an email request to Matt enquiring about the possible use of this room.  Action:  Nina Smith
Working Party Report:  Lesley reported that attendance at recent working parties had been less good due both to poor weather and summer holidays.  However the station gardens and fruit border were looking fairly good.  Diana said that she had picked a great deal of fruit and offered this to passengers disembarking last Friday.  This resulted in more people accessing the fruit bushes with the result that the fruit had now been nearly completely picked.  Thanks were given to Diana for her efforts.

Lesley suggested that we might want to consider painting the cycle lockers which are owned by Calderdale MBC but which had no resources to re-furbish them.  It was agreed that we would try to do this with a cost limit of £40.  David Storr said he had a discount card with B & Q which we could use.  Permission would need to be obtained from Calderdale MBC to paint the lockers.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 22nd September 2014, venue to be confirmed.
